
Town of Inlet 

Planning Board 

May 25, 2022 

  

Members Present: 

David Scranton, Chair  

Amanda Miller, Vice Chair 

Bruce O’Hara, Regular Member 

Dennis Hudson, Alternate Member 

 

Absent Members: 

Linda Raymond, Regular Member  

Lynn Durkin, Regular Member 

Greg Clark, Alternate Member 

 

Also Present: 

Aimee VanWie, Codes Enforcement Officer 

 

The meeting was called to order by David Scranton at 7:05 p.m. 

 

Minutes 

On a motion offered by Bruce O’Hara, seconded by Dennis Hudson, with all in 

favor the minutes from April 27, 2022 were accepted. 

 

Correspondence 

David Scranton shared letters from the Hamilton County Clerk’s Office stating 

two maps had been filed with this board’s stamp on them. 

 

David also shared a letter from Lewis County Soil & Water Conservation 

District inviting the board to attend their annual watershed event. 

 

Codes & Zoning 

Aimee VanWie stated that her office continues to be busy.  She spoke about 

needing photos of properties that she hopes to be able to do this fall.  The codes 

enforcement officer’s report can be found online at www.townofinlet.org. 

 

The group briefly discussed the need for more parking in the downtown Inlet 

area, especially with two new restaurants opening up this summer.  If each 

business with the property could dedicate 4 spaces behind their buildings for 

employees this would help.  It was suggested to make sure the Inlet Town 

Board is aware there is a parking problem.  It was also suggested that the 

Town consider an agreement with Inlet Community Church and Church of the 

Lakes like what is in place with the use and maintenance of the lots at St. 

Anthony’s Church.  It was also suggested to make improvements at Fern Park 

and for more parking along with better signage. 

 

Codes and Zoning Update 

It was noted that this board is still waiting for an update from the attorney’s 

office on proposed changes to the short term rental ordinance.  
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All business having come before this board, the meeting adjourned at 7:28 p.m. 

with a motion offered by Amanda Miller, seconded by Dennis Hudson. 

  

Respectfully submitted, 

  

  

Adele M. Burnett 


